







Tel: +41 22 9178944

E-mail: Mario.Boccucci@un-redd.org E-mail: un-redd@un-redd.org

Your reference: B-326/UKP-PPP05/2013 In reply please refer to: MB/he – IND – 2-2013

Geneva 31 May 2013

Dr Kuntoro Mankusubroto
Head of Indonesia's REDD+ Preparedness Task Force/
Presidential Working Unit for Supervision and
Management for Development (UKP4)

Dean Pok Kuntono,

Thank you for your letter dated 23 May 2013, describing Indonesia's dedicated work on Participatory Governance Assessment (PGA).

I am very pleased to read about the progress and results achieved, including the launch of the PGA report in early May, and that the work to measure the state of forest and REDD+ governance is being implemented.

The UN-REDD Programme Secretariat will follow up with your Office to discuss the coming steps.

Sincerely, and I look forward meeting again in Johanta and Mario Born Lamber this June

Head, UN-REDD Programme Secretariat